

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES JULY 25, 2017

The advertised public hearing to adopt the adjusted millage rates for the year 2017 was held on this date at 9:30 a.m. in the conference room of the Caddo Parish Sheriff's Office, 505 Travis Street, Room 700 with Sheriff Steve Prator presiding. Caddo Parish Sheriff's Office employees present were Chief Civil Deputy Gary Parker, Chief Criminal Deputy Jay Long, Chief Administrative Officer Jobie Moore, Internal Auditor Beverly Steiner, Public Information Officer Cindy Chadwick, Sergeant John May, and Executive Assistant Sherry Dyess. Also present were citizens Rene Spataro, Dave Chesak, Chase McCormick, Jim Farmer, Tate Messina, Danny McCormick, and Jazmin Chretien (reporter with KTBS).

After discussion of the millage rates, resolutions were adopted to set the adjusted millage rate at 13.15 for the current tax year. The decision was made to <u>not</u> roll forward to our maximum authorized rate of 13.41 for 2017, but may be reconsidered for 2018.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 10:34 a.m.

STEVE PRATOR, SHERIFF